
May 10, 2024 

VIA EMAIL 

PJM Interconnection, L.L.C. 
955 Jefferson Ave. 
Valley Forge Corporate Center 
Norristown, PA 19403-2497 
ATTN: PJM Generation Manager 
Generatordeactivation@pjm.com 

Re:  Supplement to Deactivation Notice per PJM Open Access Transmission Tariff 
Section 113.1 

Dear PJM Generation Manager: 

Heritage Power, LLC (“Heritage”) hereby respectfully supplements its December 29, 2023 
notice to PJM Interconnection, L.L.C. (“PJM”) pursuant to Section 113.1 of the PJM Open 
Access Transmission Tariff regarding the deactivation of Sayreville Power LLC’s CT Units 1, 2, 
3 and 4 (the “Sayreville Units”) as of June 1, 2024.1  The purpose of this supplement is to inform 
PJM that Heritage currently intends to mothball, rather than retire, the Sayreville Units as of June 
1, 2024. 

The December 29 notice contemplated that the Sayreville Units would be retired as of June 1, 
2024, because they cannot operate within New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection 
CO2 emissions rates limits that take effect as of that date.  As indicated in subsequent 
communications with PJM, Heritage is in the process of exploring alternatives to the retirement 
of the Sayreville Units. In order to allow more time for that process, Heritage now intends to 
mothball, rather than retire, the Sayreville Units as of June 1, 2024.  Following the mothballing, 
Heritage’s expectation is that Sayreville Units will either return to service or will be retired. 
Heritage currently estimates the duration of the mothballing to be approximately three years with 
an expected return to service date of June 1, 2027, but that is subject to change. This timeline 
will allow for the development of a co-located project that will allow Sayreville to meet the 
required CO2 emissions rates. 

Please let me know if you have any questions or would like to discuss the mothballing of the 
Sayreville units. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Brant Yung 
Authorized Signatory 
Heritage Power, LLC 
cc: MIRA RPM Requests Module 

 
1  In a February 22, 2024 letter, PJM responded to the December 29 notice, and informed Heritage that no 
reliability violations were identified in connection with such deactivation. 


